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P&C Principal’s Report – May 2022 
Term 2 Focus: Mathemagicians and Awesome Authors  
 
Renovation Update 
We’re making some changes! 
 

Our renovation works continue this term, with our 
Administration Wing and under library toilets making great 
progress. We add another couple of buildings to our 
collection this week, with demountable boys and girls toilets 
being located across the road on our grass area. The new 
toilets will be plumbed into mains water and waste and will 
allow students a more comfortable experience when playing 
across the road. The school and the P&C School Rebuild 
Sub-committee will be looking at further enhancemtns to the 
area in the near future.  
 
Our 

Administration Wing and under library toilets are now up 
to gyprock and fibre cement sheeting stage, with 
electricians plumbers working overtime this week. Both 
works are on track for completion in the upcoming school 
holidays.  
 
Thank you to the school community for your patience! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deputy Principal   
We have a new 
Deputy Principal! 
 
Congratulations to 

Skye Surrest who has been successfully appointed to the Deputy 
Principal position via the Merit Selection process (subject to 10 day 
appeal). As a current executive member, we welcome Skye to the 
senior executive team and look forward to her continued outstanding 
contribution to our school.  
 
Well done on this milestone achievement in your career, Skye! 
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We're Building Something! 

 
You know when the "porta-loos" arrive you're 
either at a music festival or you're building 
something. In conjunction with the current 
administration block renovation, we're 
remodeling our under-the-library toilets. Brand 
new toilets are being constructed and will be a 
much needed upgrade of the tired bathrooms 
of old. Works are due for completion this term. 
 
We thank staff, students and the wider 
community on your patience during this 
renovation period. The wait will be worth it! 
 

 
 
 
Cross Country 
We went running! 
 
The weather just held on this week as we headed down to 
Lismore Reserve for our Cross Country carnivals. The boys 
and girls looked rather colourful in their house colours as 
they competed in their age races. They ran a long way and 
completed 2 or 3 laps of the reserve to make either a 2km or 
3km distance. Most of we adults would have trouble doing 
that. Well done kids! 
 
The students also sounded enthusiastic as they broke into 
their house war cries throughout the day! 
 
Thank you to Maria Quinn, Dan Meade, Nick Pye, Claire Horton and Kara Ritchie for organising our 
carnivals. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
P&C Election BBQ, 21st May 
Cinderella, 23rd May 
Planetarium (Stage 2), 1st June 
 
Mark Chaffer 
Principal 
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